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Dear Mr Hope 

I have seen the response from Mr David Thomas of Belsize CAAC to this proposal.  Those comments object to the 
proposal with claims of excessiveness and unjustifiability, without providing any evidence to support his view.  Home 
owners have no necessity to justify their proposals in this way.  As I have pointed out in the submission, existing PD 
rights allow a larger extension in floor area at the rear of the property than is proposed in this application.  
Therefore, if works under PD of a certain size are lawful and considered appropriate by the Government, then it 
follows that lesser works could not be considered excessive.  Nor could they be unjustified, given that no justification 
is required for exercising PD rights.

The objection goes on to offer some design advice about lowering the eaves, again without evidence or reasoning.  
The design proposed is to provide a green roof which would be less effective with a sloping roof.  Furthermore, the 
existing building does not have sloping roofs in the rear outriggers, so to introduce them for this proposal would be 
an odd design choice and could lead to an increase in the rate of surface water run-off.

Finally, the objection refers to the potential for problems of light pollution as a result of the deep rooflights 
proposed.  This reasoning is strange.  It is the roof lights that will reduce the need for internal lights to be switched 
on.  The objector’s logic is tantamount to saying that windows cause light pollution, which, in an urban setting, is an 
inappropriate conclusion to draw.  In any event there would be no lights directed up through the roof lights and the 
LPA could suggest a condition to that effect - if it was otherwise considered a matter for refusal.  However, I do not 
think such a condition would pass the relevant tests set out in planning guidance.  The objector does not clarify what 
the ‘problems of light pollution' would be, which makes it an unspecified and vague objection and consequently 
difficult to defend.

Please let me know if you require any further information to assist you with this proposal

Kind regards

Tom Woof 
Director
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